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This standard has been developed pursuant to Section 904.2 of Title 19 of the California Code of 
Regulations. This standard is intended to be used as a guide for compliance with the servicing 
requirement of Title 19 as it relates to Automatic Fire Extinguishing Systems. 
 
I. General 
  

A. Section 904.2, Title 19, requires that all servicing done to Automatic 
Extinguishing systems be done by companies licensed by the California  
State Fire Marshal. 

  
 B. Additionally the State Fire Marshal has agreed with the State Contractors License  

Board that any companies licensed by the contractors board with a C16 license may  
perform the service requirements. 

 
 C. There are three (3) classes of licenses available from the State Fire Marshal: 
 
  1.  Type 1 – Can service fire sprinkler systems 
  2.  Type 2 – Can service other types of automatic systems including dry chemical,  

     wet chemical and halon engineered and pre-engineered systems. 
3.  Type 3 – Can service standpipe systems 

 
II. Licensed Concerns 
 
 The following is a list of licensed concerns in our area that can provide the servicing 
required by Title 19. The companies listed are possible not the only listed concerns providing this 
type of service. The list was compiled by using the State Fire Marshal’s Office Listing of 
Approved Concerns dated April, 1988 and the Marin County telephone directory for the C-16 
contractors. The list contains only those companies that indicated a willingness to provide service 
in the San Rafael area.  The Fire Loss Management Division and the Kentfield Fire Protection 
District do not represent, endorse or recommend any of the mentioned companies or their service; 
but rather supply this information for the purpose of service availablility pursuant to the 
requirements of Title 19 of the California Code of Regulations. 
 
Reiterating an earlier point for Type 2 systems, the contractors also have to be specifically licensed 
for each brand and size of system they wish to service. For C-16 contractors, the Kentfield Fire 
Protection District will require a letter from the manufacturer of the specific system indicating 
authorization to service their product. 
 
State Fire Marshal Listed: 
 
Type 1 
Automatic Sprinkler Corp of America  Fyr-Tek 
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33470 Western Ave.     139 Mitchell Ave 
Union City, CA 94587    So. San Francisco, CAQ  94080 
415-471-8400      415-875-9331 
Mr. Len Bass      Mr. Jay Modglin 
 
Fire Guard      Lund Pearson McLaughlin 
4440 Grays Ct.     897 Independence Ave  Suite 3F 
Concord, CA  94518     Mountain View, CA  94043 
415-676-7815      415-961-9460 
Mr. Ronald S. Stevens    Mr. James H. McLaughlin 
 
Fire Master      Pribuss Engineering, Inc. 
Master Protection Enterprises    87 McLea Ct. 
435 Forbes Blvd.     San Francisco, CA 94103 
So. San Francisco, CA  94080-2038   415-864-9500 
415-872-3888      Mr. John Pribuss 
Mr. Andrew C. Casper 
Mr. Rick Zobelein 
 
 


